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by Don Taylor
(NAPSA)—And so it begins—

you’re an adult and in charge of
your future. After graduation last
spring and six months of transi-
tion time, it’s time to take on the
responsibility of starting to make
payments on your student loan(s).
Determine how much you owe on
your student loan(s) and your
monthly payment. Prioritize how
you spend your income. Discre-
tionary spending, like eating out,
takes a backseat to paying your
bills.
Put together a spending plan.

List your monthly income and
how you’re going to spend the
money. Housing, food, utilities,
student loan payments, car and
credit cards are all mandatory
spending items. Pay rent and util-
ities before you pay your loans,
but the loans still need to be paid
before buying lattes.
If you still have money left to

spend, you have choices. An emer-
gency fund should come first
because that provides the finan-
cial cushion against uncertainty
in your life. Then decide between
additional student loan payments
and your discretionary spending.
Graduates have a lot of com-

peting claims on their income: a
new car, a place to live and fur-
nishing that place. Look at ways
to economize to free up income.
Buying a used car and buying fur-
niture at a consignment shop can
save hundreds of dollars.
Your student loan payment his-

tory gets reported on your credit
report and is used to calculate
your credit score. A credit score
will influence your ability to get

other forms of credit as well as
auto insurance, and could even
impact a job search. Your goal
should be to always make your
student loan payments in full and
on time. Consider making your
student loan payment electroni-
cally. Some lenders like Sallie Mae
may even offer an interest rate
reduction if you sign up for auto-
matic debit.
Don’t panic if you can’t figure

out how you’re going to make your
loan payment. Talk to the lender
about your situation and discuss
whether the loan offers alternative
payment plans or temporary op-
tions to postpone payments that
you can use to give yourself some
breathing room, but then as soon
as feasible, resume making regular
payments to avoid extra expense.
Don Taylor is a CFP® profes-

sional who teaches at Penn State
University and writes a daily per-
sonal finance advice column for
Bankrate.

Student Loan Repayments Come Knocking—Answer The Door!

Don Taylor says your student
loan payment history gets
reported on your credit report,
and is used to calculate your
credit score.

(NAPSA)—There are three im-
portant questions to which every
parent should have the answer:
How do you know if your child has
the flu and not a cold? Should you
wait to see if his or her symptoms
improve before calling the doctor?
What if symptoms worsen?
Influenza, “the flu,” can come

on quickly, typically from one to
four days after a person is exposed
to the virus, and, importantly,
some symptoms can be similar to
the common cold. The flu, how-
ever, is much worse. Each year,
more than 20,000 children under
the age of 5 are hospitalized due
to the flu and, tragically, most
years, more than 100 children die
from this disease.

Signs To Watch For
So how can you tell if it’s the

flu? Symptoms usually include:
•Fever
•Headache
•Extreme tiredness
•Dry cough
•Sore throat
•Runny or stuffy nose
•Muscle aches
•In children: nausea, vomiting

and diarrhea.
Doctor’s Advice

“It’s difficult for young children
to communicate exactly what or
how they’re feeling,” said Dr.
Matthew J. Cory, pediatrician and
medical director at Lakeside Pedi-
atrics in Lakeland, Florida and
medical adviser to Families Fight-
ing Flu, a national nonprofit orga-
nization. “As a result, it’s up to
parents to be alert to notice when
their child’s activity level or
behaviors change, signaling the
possible symptoms of the flu.
Because the flu affects children in
different ways, it is always advis-
able to seek medical attention as
quickly as possible.”

How to Prevent the Flu
According to the Centers for

Disease Control and Prevention,
everyone 6 months and older
should get vaccinated for the flu
each and every year—and it’s not
too late in the season to do so.
“Getting an annual flu vaccine

is the single best preventative
measure that parents should take
to help protect children from the
flu,” said Laura Scott, executive
director of Families Fighting Flu.
“Members of our organization
include families whose children
have suffered serious medical
complications or died from in-
fluenza, and we share our stories
to raise awareness about this
potentially devastating disease in
the hopes that others won’t have
to endure similar hardships.”

One Mom’s Story
“My husband and I were so

excited for Charlie’s second birth-
day party,” recounts Jennifer, a
Families Fighting Flu member. “A
few days before her party, we
started noticing a change in her
normally chipper personality. She
became very quiet, listless and
tired and ultimately developed a
fever over 100 degrees. Fearful

that she might miss her birthday
party, we took her to the pediatri-
cian right away. We were expect-
ing her doctor to say she ‘just had
a little bug’ and would be fine in a
day or two. We were shocked when
the doctor came back with a diag-
nosis of the flu. We didn’t even
know anyone who had the flu.
“Immediately, her doctor gave

her Tamiflu since she had been
diagnosed early enough, but over
the next week, Charlie hardly
moved, not even to watch car-
toons. Her temperature never
went below 100 degrees but would
reach as high as 103 degrees. I
could just tell how much her body
ached because she would moan
and cry when I changed her.
“Charlie’s birthday party was

canceled. I know it sounds trivial
now, but at the time I was so dis-
appointed; however, I’m thankful
because we aren’t a family that
typically rushes off to the doctor
for every sniffle. Having grown up
with a ‘tough it out’ mentality, we
normally would have given Char-
lie some over-the-counter medi-
cine and waited it out. Charlie has
since made a full recovery but had
it not been for her getting sick
right before her birthday party,
chances are we may not have
taken her to the doctor so quickly.
I urge all parents to not only get
your family vaccinated against the
flu every year but always pay
close attention to your child’s
behaviors, which can give you
important clues about his or her
overall health.”

More Information
Flu vaccines are available in a

variety of places like doctor ’s
offices, pharmacies and supermar-
kets. Essential resources about flu
prevention, including a flu clinic
locator and an educational toolkit,
are available at www.Families
FightingFlu.org.

Don’tWaitWhen Fighting The Flu: A Mom’s Story

Parents should protect their
children from the flu by getting
an annual flu vaccine. For more
information, visit www.Families
FightingFlu.org.

(NAPSA)—If you’re like most
Americans, your favorite part of a
meal is dessert. According to a
recent survey, 97 percent of Amer-
icans eat dessert more than three
times a week.
“Desserts have long been asso-

ciated with celebrations, parties,
happiness and pleasant feelings.
Sweets make you feel good,” said
American Blue Ribbon “Pie Lady”
Mary Pint.

Pies Are Preferred
Even though carrot cake and

galettes are favorite sweets, pies
are the most popular dessert.
Americans order about 720 mil-
lion servings of pie at restaurants
a year, according to market re-
search experts NPD Group.
One of this year’s must-have

pies is French Silk Pie. Conve-
nient to grab and go on the way to
a party or family gathering,
French Silk Pie is velvety-smooth
chocolate cream topped with fluffy
whip and milk chocolate shav-
ings—served as a beautiful and
tasty ending to a meal.
No-sugar added Cherry Pie,

along with Blueberry and French
Apple Cream Cheese, were all
Blue Ribbon winners at the
National Pie Council 2012 Pie
Championships. Southern Pecan,
Country Apple, Celebration,
Pumpkin, Lemon Supreme, Fresh
Strawberry and Caramel Pecan
Silk Supreme are also popular.
Pie Serving And Presentation
Once your pie has arrived at

your table at home or in a restau-
rant (many people nowadays cele-
brate special occasions by getting
pies served whole), you want to be
sure to cut it correctly. Here’s how:
Start with a sharp chef ’s knife
and a pie server. Dip them both in

boiling water and then dry them
completely. The heated metal
slightly dissolves the sugar in the
pie to make slicing cleaner.
Cut at least two consecutive

pieces of pie before removing one
with the server. If you’re serving
the whole pie, precut it all before
serving any.
Presentation is also important

when serving pie at home. Use
your ingenuity and decorate the
plate with chocolate curls or
chocolate, butterscotch or caramel
drizzle on the plate or on the pie,
or flavored or plain whipped
cream; a strawberry sliced nearly
through and fanned out; a cherry
cut crosswise to form petals; or
lemon rings for fruit pies.

Prepared Pies and
Further Facts

Many delightful pies and baked
sweets are at Bakers Square fam-
ily restaurant, specializing in
award-winning pies and fresh-
baked, high-quality menu items
for breakfast, lunch and dinner. To
find the nearest Bakers Square or
to order pies online, visit www.
BakersSquare.com.

Pie Filling A Role AsTasty NewTrend

Any way you slice it, pies are a
popular way to end a meal.

(NAPSA)—Whether starting the
college application process early or
jumping in late, free online plan-
ning tools, tips and resources are
invaluable to students looking for
ways to successfully complete their
college applications. Among the
options available to students,
BigFuture™ (bigfuture.org) was cre-
ated with the advice of real students
and educators, and offers tips on
common concerns such as how to
get started if you are overwhelmed
or are a procrastinator, how to final-
ize your application list, how to get
a great letter of recommendation,
and how to craft your application
essays.
“The key to minimizing the

stress of the college application
process, whether you are starting
as early as middle school or are a
senior just beginning now, is to
get and stay organized,” said
April Bell, director of counseling
at The College Board. “A step-by-
step action plan will allow you to
keep track of deadlines and vari-
ous elements of a strong college
application.”
BigFuture lets students create

a personalized action plan that
gives them expert advice on all
the steps they need to take to
apply to college. By answering up
to five simple questions, students
can create a plan that serves as a
road map to guide them through
school to college, advise them on
what to do and when, and track
their progress. Parents can also
find action plans on the website to
help guide their children as well

as information on how to help pay
for their child’s education.
“A common mistake families

make in selecting colleges is con-
sidering sticker price rather than
net price, [which is] the published
price of the college minus the gift
aid that the student receives,” Bell
said. In fact, most full-time college
students receive some type of
financial aid, and aid options vary
by college. Students can get a per-
sonalized estimate from more than
300 colleges by using the College
Board Net Price Calculator. They
can also link to an individual insti-
tution’s net price calculator by
clicking on the “paying” tab on the
school’s profile page on the college
search section of BigFuture.
BigFuture provides four key

starter steps for students who are
overwhelmed by the college appli-
cation process or are starting late.
They include a breakdown of the
anatomy of the college application,
an application checklist and
important truths about applying
to college, such as the fact that col-
lege admission isn’t as competitive

as many students think. Fewer
than 100 colleges in the U.S. are
highly selective (i.e., they accept
less than 25 percent of applicants)
and close to 500 four-year colleges
accept more than 75 percent of
applicants. Open-admission col-
leges accept all or most high school
graduates. BigFuture’s college
search feature provides compara-
tive information on almost 4,000
college options.
Research shows that applying

to at least three colleges improves
your chances of successfully
enrolling in college. “Also critical
is the ability to narrow your list
once you’ve explored all your
options,” Bell said. “Most coun-
selors recommend that students
apply to five to eight colleges—
more than that may not be the
best use of time and resources.”
BigFuture provides expert advice
on finalizing your college list,
including how to narrow, sort and
balance your list, as well as how
to take cost into consideration.
Two critical elements of a college

application are the essays and the
letters of recommendation. BigFu-
ture provides “8 Tips for Crafting
Your Best College Essay” and “3
Ways to Approach Common College
Essay Questions,” as well as video
tips from experts and real students
and an analysis of a sample essay.
Students can also learn “How to
Get a Great Letter of Recommenda-
tion,” including specific tips on
whom to ask and what to provide
letter writers with in order to get
the best results.

Understanding Applications

Getting into college may be easier
than many students realize.
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